
 

 

CITY OF STATESBORO 
CITY COUNCIL WORK SESSION MINUTES 

March 06, 2012 

A work session of the Statesboro City Council was held on March 06, 2012 at 10:45 a.m. in the 

Council Chambers at City Hall.  Present were Mayor Joe R. Brannen, Council Members: Will 

Britt, John Riggs, Travis Chance and Gary Lewis.  Also present were City Manager Frank 

Parker, City Clerk Sue Starling, Department Heads as well as staff members, news media and 

citizens. Councilman Tommy Blitch was absent. 

 

Topics for Discussion 

GMEBS- City of Statesboro: Restated Defined Benefit Retirement Plan 

Director of Human Resource Jeff Grant updated Council on the changes to the City of Statesboro 

Retirement Plan 

 

Recommended amendments to the Downtown Statesboro Incentive Plan 

City Manager Frank Parker updated Council with a discussion on the possibility of capping fees 

or to redefine the boundaries to the Statesboro Downtown Incentive Plan 

 

Recommended amendments to the Statesboro Code of Ordinances regarding abatement of 

nuisances, specifically dilapidated structures  

City Attorney Alvin Leaphart updated Council on the amendments to the entire Nuisance 

Ordinance. 

 

Reports from Staff: 

a) City Manager’s Report 

b) Department Head Reports 

 

City Manager Frank Parker stated Water Superintendent Danny Lively was doing well after this 

surgery.  

Director of Community Development Mandi Cody gave an update on the apartment managers 

meeting and the Aspen Heights project. 

Purchasing Agent Darren Prather stated the insurance policy was up for a 3 year renewal. 

Public Safety Director Wendell Turner stated the surplus police vehicle has been given to OTC. 

Network Engineer Bryant Tatum stated the fiber project is complete.  

The next Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday March 21
st
, 2012. 

 

Public Comments (General): None 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:15 am. 

 

There was no action taken at the meeting 


